
 

RESIDENT INPUT SUMMARY 

Ed Reidy, Superintendent of Parks 

9/20/18 to 10/16/18 

Old Business  

 

 7/16 – A Lake of the Glens resident called to thank us for re-paving the walking path, and 

also inquired about a gap between the new asphalt and the grass that was removed.  

 I left a message informing the caller that the project was ongoing and gaps would be 

addressed shortly. 

 Update: Filling of gaps has begun. 

 

 8/1 – An Indian Boundary South resident’s son called to ask about standing water behind his 

mother’s fence.  We discussed a drainage project the District has been planning for some 

time that will address the low wet area. I told him it would most likely be a late fall / early 

winter project. 

 No new updates on this matter. 

 

 8/6 – An Island Prairie resident inquired about removing a dead tree in the park behind her 

neighbor’s fence. I contacted the neighbor to determine ownership of the tree.  I also 

contacted two homeowners located at Benton and Farmington, informing them that the 

District’s contractor required easement access between their properties, and all were in 

agreement. 

 The District’s contractor inspected the area and found it too wet to complete the 

removal.  Park staff will monitor the site and the contractor will complete the 

project once the ground is sufficiently dry. 

 

 9/11 – A LaPorte Meadows resident requested repairs to a split rail fence. 

 9/12 – Repairs to the fence began. 

 9/25 – The repairs were completed. 

New Business  

 

 9/20 – A resident asked that we schedule their annual 5 K Run at Union Creek for April, 

2019.   

 I provided the date information to the front desk for inclusion on the master 

calendar, and recreation staff were also made aware of the event.  

 

 9/24 – Boy Scout Troop 237 requested assistance with their upcoming Scouting for Food      

         drive.  

 I left a voicemail informing them that the Park District will provide tables and 

chairs for their event. 



 10/9 – Park District staff and Boy Scout Troop leaders met to touch base on the 

Scouting for Food drive, a request to include future Scouting plans in the District’s 

brochure, and building usage for the upcoming year.  

 

 10/10 – A Lighthouse Pointe resident called to discuss the native plants, litter, and algae in 

the pond. I informed him that the controlled burn by the pond could not be completed due to 

the Spiess Construction project and the installation of the erosion control blanket along the 

water’s edge. 

 10/11 – Maintenance staff and I inspected the area and picked up litter. I rang the 

resident’s bell to invite him on a walk & talk, however, he was not present so a note 

was left in his door.  

 

 10/13 – A patron notified us about a broken board on the Island Prairie boardwalk. 

  Staff immediately identified the location and placed orange safety cones to warn 

patrons of the issue. 

 10/15 Staff removed and replaced two broken boards, conducted a full inspection of 

the boardwalk, and found no other issues. 


